Brookfield Board of Education Facilities Committee Minutes - Regular Meeting, Wednesday, May 1, 2019

Members Present: Eve Sturdevant, Debbie Brooks, and Joy Greenstein. Also present were Superintendent Dr. John Barile, Business and Operations Director Ken Post, and Facilities Director Dan Caldwell.

Call to order: Meeting called to order at 6:02PM by Mrs. Sturdevant

Public Comment: None

Old Business

School Dude: The committee discussed the work order report.

Hillyard: Mr. Caldwell reported that the agreement had been signed and he has sent building plans to Hillyard.

CES Cafeteria Floor Update: Mr. Post reported the attorney sent a letter to the insurance company and was awaiting a response.

Update on current projects: Mr. Caldwell reported on the status of projects including the BHS locker room renovation, masonry repairs at Whisconier, the BHS auditorium A/C, storm repairs, the BHS generator, and the BHS water project.

Proposal to install hand sanitizers: Mr. Post reported that he is awaiting a response to the follow up questions he sent.

New Business

Whisconier Portables: The committee discussed the status of repairs and painting at the portables.

Miscellaneous Discussion:

Dr. Barile reported that Brookfield Cares was considering providing vape detectors for the high school restrooms.

Dr. Barile reported on the status of the construction grant for the new school and the related security survey.

Mr. Caldwell reported that two custodians were recently hired to fill vacancies.

Mr. Caldwell reported that the town has applied for a grant to get Aquarian to bring their water line up Candlewood Lake Rd.

Adjournment: 6:51PM

Respectfully submitted

Kenneth J. Post Director of Business Operations